DAVID M. ROVAN B.Comm., LL.B.

Barrister & Solicitor

797 Wilson Avenue, Toronto, Ontario M3K 1E4 Tel.: (416) 531-5723 Fax: (416) 748-8574

April 28, 2008

Guy Raymond Vice President, Operations Bell Mobility Inc. 5099 Creek Bank Road Mississauga Ontario L4W 5N2

Dear Mr. Raymond:

Re: Bell Cell Tower, Bathurst St. & Elgin Mills Road W., Richmond Hill

Please be advised that I am counsel to **PACT** (Precautionary Approach to Cell Towers) of Richmond Hill.

By now, you have probably heard that hundreds of residents in the community came out to a mass demonstration on April 17th to express their views that Bell ignored the wishes of this community by constructing a Cell Tower in their midst.

You have erected this tower despite being notified by members of **PACT** that you proceeded on the basis of an illegitimate and defective approval by Richmond Hill Council. You proceeded despite the repeated requests by residents that you consult with them pursuant to the consultation guidelines of Industry Canada. You proceeded despite the entreaty of the Mayor of Richmond Hill that you stay construction pending a resolution of this matter in accordance with Industry Canada's present guidelines, which became effective a few months before you erected this tower.

In our view, your approval came about by means of a misunderstanding by Richmond Hill Council in regard to their rights to object under Industry Canada's policies which were in effect at the time. There is a possibility that Richmond Hill Council may have been misled. Accordingly it is our view that you are proceeding on the basis of an approval that has no legal basis.

As a result, we are putting you on notice that the residents of this community will be documenting the status of their health by means of a survey- in effect, taking a "snapshot" today of their medical condition so as to ascertain, in the future, whether your tower will have negatively impacted the overall health of this community.

I remind you that a number of published studies have already noticed various symptoms suffered by residents living in proximity to cell towers. As far as we are aware, no community in such situations has yet compiled a comparative record of health in order to establish causation. We are putting you on notice that we intend to do so, in order to establish a reliable documented record if it should turn out that residents have suffered harm by means of your tower.

Since, in our view, you did not proceed in accordance with a legally valid approval- and as you have been repeatedly notified by residents as to the basis for that opinion- your company will not be immune to claims for damages by members of this community should it become apparent to them that your tower has impacted their health.

This community remains ready, willing, and able to assert its rights under the law. Nevertheless we remain hopeful that you will ultimately act in the interest of the public and your shareholders, and thereby avert continued actions that might have disastrous consequences for all concerned, whether financial, medical, or legal.

Yours very truly,

DAVID M. ROVAN

DMR:gh

cc. Michael Sabia, Chief Executive Officer, Bell Canada (michael.sabia@bell.ca)

Wade Oosterman, President Bell Mobility (wade.oosterman@bell.ca)

PACT of Richmond Hill (pactofrichmondhill@googlegroups.com)

Kevin Crull, President Bell Residential Services kevin.crull@bell.ca

Piero Greco, Bell Mobility Real Estate Services, Mississauga, Ontario (piero.greco@bell.ca)

Kerry Arbour, Vice President Systems and Delivery, Bell Canada (kerry.arbour@bell.ca